Parks and Countryside

Level 3 West Wing, Moorfoot, Sheffield S1 4PL

Tel: 0114 250 0500

Website: www.sheffield.gov.uk
<a href="www.sheffiel

@ParksSheffield

Email: parksandcountryside@sheffield.gov.uk

Date: Thursday, 05 January 2023

Council Offices, Mortomley Lane, High Green, Sheffield, S35 3HS.

Dear Ecclesfield Parish Council,

I am writing to confirm the various conditions that you have requested in association with the additional funding for the Angram Bank Skate Park:

- (i) The Parks & Countryside Service are supportive of providing additional equipment in Angram Bank Skate Park to enhance the skating offer for young people in the local community. We are in discussions with the Oxley Park team who are supportive of seeing the old Oxley Park skate equipment refurbished and relocated elsewhere. Lightmain (manufacturers of this skate equipment) have visited the site to provide us with a quote for removing, refurbishing and relocating, and from a visual inspection it appears that this will be possible. Until the contractors actually carry out the work we cannot be 100% sure that it is feasible, but everything so far looks positive.
- (ii) A post installation inspection will be carried out after the new equipment has been installed to ensure ROSPA compliance and ensure all Health & Safety is satisfactory.
- (iii) We are setting aside £1000 to cover additional maintenance over the next 5 years
- (iv) The new equipment will become part of our regular checks and will be the responsibility of SCC over the next 5 years.

We are in discussions with Skateboard GB about the skate park to ensure that all improvements are carried out to maximum effect.

Yours sincerely

Amie Rowland Project Officer Sheffield
City Council

Original Message
From: Amie Rowland < Amie.Rowland@sheffield.gov.uk >
Sent: 27 January 2023 10:16
To: John Brownrigg <
Cc: <u>clerk@ecclesfield-pc.gov.uk</u> ; Robert Parkin < <u>Robert.Parkin@sheffield.gov.uk</u> >; Thomas Holberry < <u>Thomas.Holberry@sheffield.gov.uk</u> >
Subject: RE: Half pipe at Oxley Park
Hi John,
Nice to speak to you yesterday.

Please accept this email as confirmation that should it be decided that after removal the skate equipment cannot be refurbished, Sheffield City Council agrees to meet the costs of the labour and transport charged by Lightmain from the £1000 set aside for maintenance.

Should you need any further clarification please don't hesitate to get in touch.

Thanks, Amie